Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council

Amity Township Municipal Building

May 12, 2008

7:00 p.m.

Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council Minutes May 12, 2008

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by Jennifer Huha, chairperson.  In attendance were:  Brandon Fisher, Jennifer Huha, Sydney Kehoe, Bob Hoeveler, Barbara Romig and Marlin Zechman.  Heidi Fisher was excused.
MINUTES

The minutes from the April 14, 2008 meeting were approved with a 4-0 vote.
REPORTS

Supervisors’ Meeting – no report.
Forest Stewardship – Risa Marmontello reported.   Today was the deadline for submission of forest stewardship plans for Monocacy Hill.   There were no proposals submitted as of this past Thursday.  The next meeting of the Forest Stewardship Committee is scheduled for Thursday, May 15, 2008 at 7 p.m. in the Township building.
Parks & Recreation – A new member will be added to the committee due to the resignation of a current member.  There will be a joint meeting for the feasibility of creating a Leaf Creek Trail.  The first meeting will be held on May 27, 2008.
The Monocacy Hill Conservation Society is working with the Amity Heritage Society on the relocation of the Jones house.  There is a possibility of placing the house on Monocacy Hill, near the current parking area.  It would function as a visitor center and environmental resource center if moved to the hill.  

Action:  The Amity EAC will write a letter of support from an environmental perspective for the project.  This motion passed by a 4-0 vote.
There has also been discussion about partnering with a Boy Scout Troop for a project on the Hill.

Planning Commission – No report

Associate Members – Bob Hoeveler and Sydney Kehoe are associate members and were welcomed to the meeting.

OLD BUSINESS

Radon Brochure – No update at this time.  
Recycling – Mr. Voelker reported that paper recycling can be done many ways.  There may be state funding via grants for the recycling containers in the classrooms.  There are various options for recycling companies:

· Cougle Recycling in Hamburg 

· Abitibi Consolidated – would provide funds to the school.  

· J.P. Mascaro

Sydney reported that there are recycling bins in storage behind the cafeteria in the high school.  Students are willing to collect the recyclables and place them in the recycling dumpsters.  

Action:  Brandon will contact Robert Brushack, Business Manager about the current contracts for trash / recycling in the school district.  
Barb will ask to be placed on the agenda for the next School Board meeting.  
Environmental Resource Inventory – Jennifer provided an overview on the benefits of an ERI.  Jennifer & Heidi have made some contacts with companies that support the development of ERIs using web based applications.  Bob has some experience using GIS.  Jennifer is in the process of creating a disc of the NEMO maps that Steve Loomis had provided last year.  
Action:  Bob will contact his associates to find out if anyone has experience in this area.

Leaf Creek Trail Feasibility Study – Jennifer and Marlin will both be members of this committee.  This project will determine the feasibility of connecting the Thun Trail through Amity Township.

Announcements

· Protecting Public Drinking Water Seminar – June 4th, 2008 in Fogelsville, PA

· Seminar is free; and will be held from 1:00 p.m.-5:00 p.m.

· Action:  Sydney Kehoe will attend as an associate member of the EAC

· Stream Signage Survey – Due June 15, 2008

· This survey is being done by the Southeastern PA Resource Conservation and Development Council

The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Monday, June 9, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in the Amity Township building.
Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara Romig 

Recording Secretary


